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 November 2019 
Message from the President 

 

Hello everyone,  
 
   Thank you so much to Cindy and Sharon for the 
last meeting. It was great to see all the fun little 
projects you can make for gifts or yourself. Grey job 
ladies!  
   I am writing this at a quilt retreat with Lisa and 
Jane and I think many of you are at Jay Peak so I can't 
wait for the next meeting to see all the fun things 
everyone made.  
   Sharon Perry has arranged for Jessica from 
SewMany Creations to present to the guild in May. 
Details to follow.  

Have fun sewing! 
 
Andrea Blaisdell 

   Meeting schedule so far (sign up schedule at 
next meeting): 

 

November - Jan Kuhn, Martha Corey, Cindy 
Smorgans  "Collage Quilting" 
December - OPEN 
January - Lisa Vilord, Andrea Blaisdell  
February - OPEN 
March - OPEN 
April - OPEN 
May – Jessica from SewMany Creations 
June - OPEN 
July - OPEN 
August - OPEN 

              

 



 

Secretary’s Report 

Secretary’s Report (October 3rd Robin Wright) 

 
Called to order:  At 6:30 by Cindy Smorgans 

Guests:  2 guests present, Carol Moulton’s friend Bonnie and Louise Wright. 

New Members:  No new members. 

Membership:  Report by Jan Kuhn, we still have a few members who have not renewed their 

membership.  Jan recommended we give them another month before we drop them from the 

membership list.  Please pay membership dues soon.  

Birthdays: October birthdays were Anne Harmon, Edna Snow, Lois Keith, Carolyn Babcock, 

Denise Mayo, and Linda Worth. 

Drawings:  Lisa Vilord won for Just For Coming and Robin Wright won for the Food Shelf 

Secretary’s Report: Motion to accept from Sharon Perry, 2nd by Carol Moulton, passed 

Treasurers Report:  9/1/18 to 8/31/19 year report distributed.   Motion to accept from Sharon 

Perry, 2nd by Sheila Cross, passed.    

Sunshine Cards: Donna Merriam welcomed back. 

Raffle Quilt:  $42.00 in tickets sold at the Hyde Park Home Day by Robin Wright and Jan Kuhn.  

Jan will have raffle tickets and poster at the Jay Peak Quilt Retreat.  Marion will have quilt and 

raffle tickets at her Open Studio this coming weekend.  $158 turned in tonight.  Total to date 

$2962.00. 

Sunshine Quilts:  A quilt has been donated to the Sterling Park for their holiday raffle.   

Program:  We still have a need for volunteers for winter and spring programming.   

Member Updates:  Anita Morris has been ill.  She is cleaning out some of her stash.  Some 

fabric at meeting and some will be donated to make sunshine quilts.  

Lila Lee Fisher is moving to Middlebury.  She has donated some items to the guild or to give 

away.  They still need to be organized.   

Sew & Tell 

Program:  Sharon Perry organized this month’s program.  2019 Christmas in October ideas. 

Go to the guild website:  www.commonthreadsvt.org.  Go to Guild projects/BOM link.  Go to 

2019 Christmas in October link.   

Sharon shared 31 ideas and links for instructions can be found by following the above links. 

This includes pictures, materials and tutorials.  

http://www.commonthreadsvt.org/


 

Food Shelf Wish List 
(Straight from the Food Shelf) 

 
Canned Spaghetti Sauce Toothpaste 
Canned Fruit   Toothbrushes 
Canned Vegetables  (for children, too!) 
Macaroni & Cheese  Soap 
Canned Pasta   Shampoo 
Soup    Coffee 
Cereal    Healthy Snacks 
Tuna    Laundry Detergent 
Personal Items for Women Dish Detergent 

November 7th    Regular Meeting, 6:30 PM 
  Sterling View Clubhouse 

Program “Collage Quilting” (see 
program info) 
 
If you missed last time, please bring 
your dues $20 

 

Calendar PROGRAM INFO 

A big thank you to Sharon for all her work for last 
month's program. We all should have no excuse for 
not having something to make for people on our gift 
lists. Sharon not only had a handout for us to take 
notes on, she has put them all, with videos, on our 
web page www.commonthreadsvt.org 
 
The November program will be an introduction to 
collage quilting, which veers off from raw edge 
applique. It will be presented by Jan and Martha.  
They will go through the process and show items 
they and others have made. There will be a handout 
that will include supplies needed and web sites to 
watch. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 

Anyone have a good idea for a challenge quilt?  

 

Treasurer’s Report 

Happy Birthday to: 
 

Sharon Perry    Nov 2 
Lila Lee Fisher   Nov 11 -  
  Armistice Day – a day of Peace! 
Robin Wheel    Nov 20 
Sheila Cross    Nov 26 

Treasurer’s Report 
 
Beginning Balance on 9/1/2019                   $4578.79 
 
Income                       $937.00 
 
 
Balance on 9/30/2019                             $5515.79 
 

Reminders for Next Meeting:     
 
• Show and Tell  
• Food for the Food Shelf 
• Challenge quilt ideas 
• Upcoming program ideas 

http://www.commonthreadsvt.org/

